



# LOGAN VILLAGE RIDING CLUB

## COMMITTEE & SUB COMMITTEES MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES



**DATE:** 7<sup>th</sup> June 2017  
**LOCATION:** Jimboomba Tavern  
**CHAIR:** Karen Webb  
**SECRETARY:** Deb Eggersdorff  
**MEETING OPEN:** 7.20pm

Attendee	Attendee	Attendee	Apologies
Kathryn Eggersdorff	Amy Jennison	Deb Morris	
Sandra Ferguson	Jacqui Deverill	Peta Rutherford	
Jason Currie			

<b>Previous Minutes</b>	Minutes of previous meeting moved as correct : Kathryn Eggersdorff Second: Sandra Ferguson
<b>Business Arising from Previous Minutes</b>	No business arising from previous minutes.
<b>Correspondence In/out</b>	As per correspondence book. Emails for grants
<b>Treasurers Report</b>	\$36811 – Grant funds and sponsorship for equipment included in this amount. Open showjumping event made approx. \$1000. Waiting for letter from Office of Fair Trading re 2014 accounts.

<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Grants</b></p>	<p>Shed grant approval received. The total amount received will only cover the shed and the slab. Grant application has been submitted for solar lighting for the sand arena.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Cross Country/ Show Jumping Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</b></p>	<p>Working Bee 24/6 to be focused on the cross country course. Put a call out on facebook for someone with a winch to assist with jump recovery. All new cross country jumps to be built to standard height to enable future Open events. RACQ grant application for cross country rebuild, 4 sets of portables.  Good feedback from the Open showjump day.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Dressage Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</b></p>	<p>Pink Ribbon Dressage 25/6 Club internal Dressage 9/7 Masters 19/20 August – Masters Dinner at RSL – Asian theme.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Hack Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)</b></p>	<p>Potential Date is 3/9 – T-shirt and no plaiting. Same program as previously scheduled event.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Canteen Report</b></p>	<p>New Fridges, Urn, microwave, kettle, BBQ and cupboards have been purchased using flood recovery grant funds.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Membership &amp; Fee's Report</b></p>	<p>General Discussion on Half yearly membership. Half yearly fee plus \$10. Requests for long sleeve shirts from members. Look at doing a new order.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Maintenance</b></p>	<p>Dingo man has repaired the sand arena and round yard. Working Bee – stocktake of all cross country jumps. Clearing of scrub around the cross country jumps. Removal of White Hut – contact council again.</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Clinics &amp; Rally Days</b></p>	<p>Genine Jackson clinic was well received, rebooking for October. Natalie Smith will be judging at Rally Day.</p>

<p><b>General Discussion</b></p>	<p>New sign to be put on front gate. No more events to be cancelled. Cancellations to be made by the executive committee only. Ride to conditions at events.</p> <p>Grounds to be aerated at seasons end.</p> <p>The wash bay tap had been left running on the grounds. Check level of water tank and order a delivery if necessary.</p> <p>Canteen supplies for Rally Day Judges gifts for Rally day Geraldine Clinic on Saturday Sasha Showjump clinic on Saturday Check balance on fuel card</p>

Meeting Closed: 8.05pm

Next Meeting: 5/7/17